
"The Richmond Club President's Thunder Mug and Veep" 
 

The President's Thunder Mug" presented to The Rotary Club of Richmond on this the 26th day of June, 
1963, by Hugh McCue and Jim McCracken. During the lifetime of the Rotary Club of Richmond, we the 
donors of the "President's Thunder Mug" hope and trust that the following conditions will be adhered to:  

A. The "Thunder Mug" will be the President's, or his deputy's, Badge of Office at all Assembly 
Meetings.  

B. The Sergeants-at-Arms shall be notified in writing the name of the President's Deputy should the 
President be unable to attend the Assembly Meeting.  

C. The "Thunder Mug" shall be present for receiving reports at all Assembly Meetings.  
D. Penalty for non-appearance of the "Thunder Mug": President's fine, $2.00; Vice President's fine, 

$3.00; Deputy, other than the Vice President, fine $1.00. No appeals will be granted.  
E. "The Veep" will be the Vice President's or his Deputy's Badge of Office, and will be present at all 

Assembly Meetings.  
F. Penalty for non-appearance of "The Veep" at all Assembly Meetings: President's fine, $3.00; 

Vice President's fine, $2.00.  
G. It will be the duty of the Sergeants-at-Arms to verify that the conditions as set forth in 

paragraphs C. and E. have or have not been complied with.  
H. Fines will be due and payable to the Sergeants-at-Arms at the first regular meeting following the 

Assembly Meeting.  
I. The "Thunder Mug" shall be filled by the President and/or Vice President with "Mums", or some 

other palatable beverage, at the first Assembly Meeting starting the Rotary new year.  
J. The Sergeants-at-Arms will arrange to have each new President's name engraved on the 

"Thunder Mug" at the appropriate time.  
K. Three Trustees shall be appointed from the membership to be known as "Thunder Mug 

Trustees". It will be their duty to devise ways and means to enhance the usefulness and value of 
the "Thunder Mug".  

a. Trustees shall be appointed by the President in April of each year commencing in 1964.  
b. Members running for a Club Office, or those who will continue to hold Office will not be 

considered for a Trusteeship. 
L. The "Thunder Mug" and "Veep" shall be suitably presented to each incoming President and Vice 

President at whatever function is arranged for the installation of the Club's Officers.  

We know the "President's Thunder Mug" will ring loud and clear for years to come.  

Yours for soaking the rich,  
Hugh McCue (R) and Jim McCracken (L)  

 


